






Tuesday Jan. 5th/43. 
 
A regular monthly meeting of the Assn. was held in the Canadian Legion 
Hall Seymour St. with the Vice Pres. in the chair. The minutes of the 
last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A motion was made and passed that the secretary write to all the 
O.C.'s of regiments having pipe bands, asking them to send a quartette 
to our competition. 
 
Messrs. Bain, Cameron, and MacKenzie were chosen to judge professional 
events and Pipe Majors J. Watt and W. Barrie to judge amateur events. 
Mister C. MacKenzie was elected to position of doorman. " Andy Kirk 
to rustle pipers in. 
"  Hugh Aird to take entries. Professional $.50 per event $1 max. 
Amateur and under 16;;-- $.25 per event $.50 Max. 
It was regularly moved and seconded that the admission be raised to 
$.50 
The meeting then adjourned. 
Vice Pres. 
 
Sec. 
 
Tuesday Feb. 2nd./43. 
 
A regular monthly meeting of the Assn. was held in the Legion hall 
with the President in the chair. 
The Minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
A hearty vote of thanks was tendered to the secretary for the success 
of the gathering. 
 
The secretary reported that about $40 would be realized on the 
competition. 
 
A blanket that was donated but arrived to late for the competition was 
to be kept til the next concert, at which time it is to be raffled 
A date was set for he the next concert and dance. 
 
March 2 ,7th. in the legion hall with the Lobban sisters orchestra, 
if possible. 
 
the Meeting then adjourned. 
President.    
Sec. 
 
 







Tues. Mar. 1943. 
 
A regular meeting of the Assn. was held in the Legion Hall with the 
Pres. In the chair. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
It was decided to postpone our dance till April 27th. and our annual 
visit until April 17th. 
 
The blanket donated by Mr. MacLennan was to be stored in meth balls, 
provided by the Assn. until the next competition. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
 
Tuesday April 6th. 1943. 
 
A regular meeting of the assn. was held in the Legion Hall with the 
Vice Pres. In the chair 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as 
read. 
 
It was decided to cancel our annual concert and Dance as it was 
getting to late in the year. 
 
A letter was read out announcing that there would be the Annual 
Reunion in Victoria on the 17th of April. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 







Tues. May 4/1943 
 
A regular meeting of the Assoc. was held in the Legion Hall 856 
Seymour St. with the President in the chair. 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
There was a discussion on the case of Piper John Sutherland and 
the Vice-President reported that finances for his appeal were 
well under way and that he hoped to see him free in the very near 
future. 
 
The secretary appeared in RCH uniform and announced his intention 
of leaving for Edmonton very shortly. 
 
W. Lamont was appointed Secretary. 
This being all the business the meeting then adjourned. 
 
Pres. 
 
Secty. 
 
 
Tuesday June 1st 1943 
 
A regular meeting of the Assoc. was held in the Legion Hall 856 
Seymour St. with the Vice-President in the chair. 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
There was a letter read from Mr. Sprott of Victoria concerning 
the post war rehabilitation of pipers and drummers. This matter 
was filed away until some future meeting. 
 
There was also a letter from Capt. Willson of the VPA requesting 
the Seaforth Cadet Quartette to be present at one of their future 
meetings. The Secretary was instructed to look into the matter. 
 
It was regularly moved and seconded that Pipe Major John Gillies 
and Pipe Major Hector MacKenzie be made life members of this 
asso. And special membership cards be printed and sent to them. 
 
This being all the business the meeting was then adjourned. 
 
For President 
 
Secretary. 
 





July 6, 1943. 
 
A regular meeting of the Assoc. was held in the Legion Hall with 
the Vice-President in the chair. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
There was a long discussion on the Caledonian Games and the 
Secretary reported that the prizes for the open piping events had 
been slightly increased and that the other piping events seemed 
well looked after. 
 
This being all the business the meeting then adjourned. 
 
For President 
 
Secretary. 
 
 
 
August 3rd. 1943. 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall 856 Seymour St. at 8PM with 
the Vice President in the chair. The minutes of the last meeting 
were adopted as read. 
 
Due to the fact that the Caledonian Games were to be held this 
coming Saturday the evening was spent in discussing same. 
 
The Vice-President reported that he had attended one or two games 
meetings and that the committee could not decide on judges. 
 
It was hoped that this matter could be straightened out by the 
day of the games. 
 
This beinf all the business the meeting then adjourned. 
 
For Pres. 
 
Sect. 
 
 
 





B, C. PIPERS ASSOCIATION, 
 
Tuesday Sept. 7th 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall,  
with the Vice President in the chair, The minutes of the previous 
meeting were adopted as read. 
 
it was decided to hold a concert and dance on the fourth Saturday in 
November and the Secretary was instructed to book the Legion Hall and 
the Lobbans Sisters orchestra for that night 
It was also decided to hold our annual gathering on the fifth Saturday 
in January and after much discussion a motion was made to hold this 
event at the Victory Hall. 
 
It was brought to the attention of the meeting that the Seaforth pipe 
band had changed there practice night to 
Tuesday thus conflicting with our meetings, and an effort will be made 
to have them change back to Monday. 
 
This being all the business the meeting then adjouned, 
 
Sect, 
Oat. 5th. 1943 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall with the Vice President in the 
chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read. 
 
There was a long discussion in connection with a proposed concert and 
dance to be held sometime in November and it was left to the Secretary 
to look into this matter. 
 
It was decided to hold our annuall gathering on January 3Ist 1944 in 
the lower floor of the Moose Club. 
 
The Secretary reported that funds for the Maclver Memorial Trophy were  
growing in a very gratifying manner and expressed hopes that the 
Trophy would soon be purchased. 
 
This being all the business the meeting then adjourned. 
 Pres.  
 





 
 
 
 
 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT Dec. 7th. 1943 
Cash on hand as of June 1942 $55.12  
Less accounts payable     16.18  
        39.94 
 
RECEIPTS.     EXPENSES 
Dues  $26.00  Hall Rent  37.50 
Ann. Gath. 36.29   Flowers  17.00 
Misc.  13.50   Sec Exp.     9.00 
TOTAL      $75.79  TOTAL           $63.00 
 
PROFIT  $12.29 
 
Cash in bank as of June 1942  $39.94 
Exsess of rec. over exp.     12.29 
Cash in bank as of Dec. 1943   $52.23 
Less outstanding accounts         9.62 
Bal.                    42.61 
 





Nov 3rd. 1943 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall, 855 Seymour St, with the Vice 
Pres. in the chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
Much of the evening was spent in discussion of our forthcoming 
competition and the Vice Pres. reported that the Moose Hall had been 
booked for this occasion. 
 
It was decided to hold our Annual Meeting on Tuesday December 7th. 
1943. 
 
This being all the business the meeting then adjourned. 
 
Pres 
Sect. 
 
Dee 7th 1943 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall With the Pres in the chair. The 
minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as read. 
The financial statement was not complete and the Treas. was instructed 
to have this attended to by the next meeting. 
 
The following members were elected to hold office for the next year. 
Pres.--- W. Urquhart. V.P.-- R. MacRae. Sec. Tress.-- W.Lamont 
Auditors.-- J. MacKenzie and J. MacHardy. 
It was decided to change the starting time of the evening session at 
our comp. to 7.30 P.M. in order to give the officials time enough for 
dinner. 
It was decided to charge non members of the Assoc. double the usual 
entry fee with exception to be made to all members of 
the armed forces. This ruling will apply to residents of B.C. only. 
 
The sect. was inst. to write to all Pipe majors and advise them of the 
Quartette Comp. 
 
P.M. Gillies, P.M. MacKenzie, and p.m. Cameron were appointed to act 
as Pro. Judges with P.M. Bain, P.M.Shirlow and R. Allan to look after 
the amatuer events. C. MacKenzie was appointed doorman. J. MacKenzie 
and A. Kirk to rustle in the pipers and J. Paul to act as entry clerk. 
 
After some discussion on the McIver Trophy the meeting Adjourned at 
10:30 
 
Sect. 
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